
Press release: Boaters to benefit from
£4.4m Nene-regeneration scheme

The Nenescape programme, which was launched in November with a £2.6m grant
from the Heritage Lottery Fund, will see 16 projects carried out by 11
organisations.

The scheme will invest more than £4.4m in the Nene Valley over the next 5
years, delivering projects that will improve access to the water, restore
wetland and wildlife habitat, uncover and celebrate the area’s history, and
develop tourism.

Renowned destination

Among the initiatives is one aimed at boosting the river’s reputation as a
nationally-renowned destination for boaters.

Led by the Environment Agency, this part of Nenescape will improve access to
and from the navigable part of the river, provide better facilities for those
cruising it, and make the most of nearby transport links, communities and
attractions. A total of £500,000 has been allocated to this part of the
scheme.

Proposals include additional moorings, better routes and access for canoeing,
improved links with nearby footpaths and cycleways, and more information for
visitors about the area’s sights, heritage and wildlife.

Boost for local economy

It is hoped this part of the Nenescape programme will attract more boaters
and other visitors to the area, boosting the local economy.

Candy Reed, partnership officer for the Environment Agency, said:

The River Nene is one of the nation’s greatest rivers – we’re
delighted to be playing a part in its future. Our work – and that
of the wider Nenescape programme – will help everyone get the most
out of this stunning location, which really is a national treasure.

Vision for the future

The Environment Agency’s proposals are the result of an extensive study into
the River Nene, its surrounding communities, and its economic potential.

In consultation with people who use the river and representatives of the
local area, the agency’s Waterspace Study identified opportunities that would
improve, protect and promote the Nene, creating a vision for the future that
underpins the Nenescape programme and supported the application to the
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Heritage Lottery Fund.

Amanda Johnson, Nenescape project manager, said:

It is so important to create an inviting environment for boaters to
enjoy the spectacular views and heritage offered along the Nene
Valley and, equally, to maintain a healthy environment for wildlife
to thrive in. We are so pleased to be working with the Environment
Agency to deliver these complementary projects and look forward to
seeing the benefits for years to come.

At 91 miles, the Nene is the tenth longest river in the UK. It flows through
Northamptonshire, Cambridgeshire and Lincolnshire, borders Norfolk and ends
at The Wash. Around 65 miles of it is navigable.

Environmental improvements

Away from the navigable stretch, the River Nene Regional Park is taking the
lead on a project to improve the ecology of backwaters, with the Environment
Agency’s help. This Resilient River element of Nenescape will restore natural
features, boost biodiversity, improve water quality and provide safe and
supportive habitats for a greater range of wildlife.

Other Nenescape partners include the River Nene Regional Park, the Wildlife
Trust for Bedfordshire, Cambridgeshire and Northamptonshire, Natural England,
East Northamptonshire Council, Angling Trust, University of Northampton, Nene
Park Trust, Rockingham Forest Trust, Destination Nene Valley, University of
Nottingham, Screen Northants and Northamptonshire Music and Performing Arts
Trust.

Ian Blackford: time is running out to
prevent an extreme Brexit that risks
jobs

As the UK government moves into the critical second phase of the Brexit
negotiations, and with just ten months to go before a deal is due to be in
place between the UK and EU, time is running out to prevent the unprecedented
economic catastrophe of an extreme Tory Brexit.
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Visit of the College of Commissioners to Sofia: Bulgarian Presidency begins
with €100 million Juncker Plan loan for agri-pharma business Huvepharma

Yesterday evening President Juncker and the College participated in the
opening ceremony of the Bulgarian Presidency of the EU, with Prime Minister
Borissov, President Radev, Minister in charge of the Bulgarian Presidency
Lilyana Pavlova, President Tusk and President Tajani. President Juncker
delivered a speech in which he said: “You can count on us (…) because your
place is in Europe. And your place is in Schengen. And your place is in the
euro. We will work for that. The Commission will be by Bulgaria’s side:
united we stand strong and united we will stand.”(watch the opening ceremony
on EbS+) The ceremony was followed by a working dinner, hosted by President
Borissov. The visit of the College of Commissioners continues today. This
morning President Juncker and Prime Minister Borissov witnessed the signing
of a new European Investment Bank (EIB) loan of €100 million with Bulgarian
agri-pharma business Huvepharma to finance a boost in production levels and
research and development (R&D) in the area of animal health. The loan is
guaranteed by the European Fund for Strategic Investments (EFSI), the central
pillar of the Investment Plan for Europe, the Juncker Plan. The deal was
signed by Commission Vice-President Jyrki Katainen, Agriculture Minister of
Bulgaria Rumen Porodzanov, EIB Vice-President Andrew McDowell and Kiril
Domuschiev, Chief Executive Officer of Biovet’s parent company Huvepharma.
(For more information about the EFSI project and the latest Investment Plan
results see the Investment Plan website). Speaking about the deal in his
press conference with Prime Minister Borissov this morning, President Juncker
said: “This will not only create 200 jobs locally but will also reinforce
Europe’s leading position in the global animal health sector. To me this not
only shows this country’s potential but it shows that Bulgaria is a leader in
Europe.” President Juncker also underlined the importance of the upcoming
Bulgarian Presidency in the delivery on our Roadmap for a more united,
stronger and more democratic Union, and in finding consensus in the ongoing
legislative proposals. On Bulgaria’s prospects of joining the euro, President
Juncker said: “Bulgaria is on the right track. Government debt is, with
clearly below 30%, one of the lowest of the European Union and of the
eurozone, budget deficit is an unknown term in this country, unemployment is
falling, which also shows that bigger improvements have been made concerning
real convergence in Bulgaria. (…) I am of the opinion that Bulgaria should
join the ERMII as quickly as possible.” (For more information: Margaritis
Schinas – Tel.: +32 229 60524; Mina Andreeva – Tel.: +32 229 91382; Annika
Breidthardt – Tel.: +32 229 56153; Siobhán Millbright – Tel.: +32 229 57361)
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Payment services: Consumers to benefit from cheaper, safer and more
innovative electronic payments

The revised Payment Services Directive (PSD2), which will apply as of 13
January 2018, aims to modernise Europe’s payment services to the benefit of
both consumers and businesses, so as to keep pace with this rapidly evolving
market. Valdis Dombrovskis, Vice-President responsible for Financial
Stability, Financial Services and Capital Markets Union said. “This
legislation is another step towards a digital single market in the EU. It
will promote the development of innovative online and mobile payments, which
will benefit the economy and growth. With PSD2 becoming applicable, we are
banning surcharges for consumer debit and credit card payments. This could
save more than €550 million per year for EU consumers. Consumers will also be
better protected when they make payments.” The new rules will be applicable
as of 13 January 2018 through provisions that Member States have introduced
in their national laws in compliance with the EU legislation. The Commission
calls on Member States who have not yet transposed the Directive, to do so as
a matter of urgency. For more information please see the full press release
and MEMO available online (For more information: Vanessa Mock – Tel.: +32 229
56194; Letizia Lupini – Tel.: +32 229 51958)

Next steps against fake news: High-Level Expert Group to tackle
disinformation meets for the first time 

As announced in November 2017, the High-Level Expert Group appointed to
advise the European Commission on how to tackle the spread of online
disinformation will meet for the first time next Monday 15 January at 10:00.
The High-Level Expert Group will contribute to the development of an EU-level
strategy on how to tackle this phenomenon, to be presented in spring 2018.
Following the Commission’s call for application last November, the Commission
received over 300 applications for the group. The experts will advise the
Commission on scoping the phenomenon, defining the roles and responsibilities
of relevant stakeholders, grasping the international dimension, taking stock
of the positions at stake, and formulating recommendations. The selection of
members ensures a wide participation of expertise, a balanced geographical
representation, gender balance, and a balanced view of both social media
platforms and media organisations, civil society organisation and experts
such as journalists and academia. The procedure has followed the usual rules
for selection of expert groups of the Commission. The final list of
participants can be found here. Mandated by President Juncker, Commissioner
Mariya Gabriel launched the initiative in November 2017 together with a
public consultationopen until 23 February. On Monday 15 January, she will
hold a press point at 11:00 which can be followed live on EbS. In
establishing the group, the Commission has worked closely with the EEAS East
Stratcom Task Force, which was set up by the High Representative/Vice-
President Federica Mogherini in 2015 to address disinformation activities by
external actors. You can find more information about the High-Level Expert
Group’s work here, as well as in a press release and in Commissioner
Gabriel’s speech. (For more information: Nathalie Vandystadt – Tel.: +32 229
67083; Inga Höglund – Tel.: +32 229 50698; Julia-Henriette Bräuer – Tel.: +32
229 80707)
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New opportunities for Europe’s leading innovators in the fields of Added-
Value Manufacturing and Urban Mobility

Today, the European Institute of Innovation and Technology (EIT) is launching
a Call for the creation of two new Knowledge and Innovation Communities: EIT
Manufacturing and EIT Urban Mobility. The former will contribute to the
development of a more sustainable and environmentally-friendly manufacturing
process in the industrial sector. The latter will focus on smart, green and
integrated transport. The two new pan-European partnerships of universities,
research organisations and businesses will join the six existing Knowledge
and Innovation Communities on climate (EIT Climate-KIC), digitisation (EIT
Digital), food (EIT Food), health (EIT Health), renewable energy (EIT
InnoEnergy), and raw materials (EIT Raw Materials). They will help to boost
innovation in strategic sectors where Europe needs to build and maintain a
competitive advantage. Tibor Navracsics, Commissioner for Education, Culture,
Youth and Sport, responsible for the EIT, said: “The EIT Knowledge and
Innovation Communities are part of Europe’s answer to the global challenges
our societies face. It is only by innovating, investing in talent and
developing solutions that we will be able to build resilient, sustainable and
inclusive societies. Therefore I am looking forward to welcoming the new
Knowledge and Innovation Communities in the fields of added-value
manufacturing and urban mobility.” Read the EIT’s press release here. The EIT
is an independent EU body set up to boost innovation and entrepreneurship
across Europe – more details are available here. (For more information:
Nathalie Vandystadt – Tel.: +32 229 67083; Joseph Waldstein – Tel.: +32 229
56184; Julia-Henriette Bräuer – Tel.: +32 229 80707)

Mergers: Commission clears acquisition of the Chapelfield Partnership by intu
and LaSalle Investment Management

The European Commission has approved, under the EU Merger Regulation, the
acquisition of joint control over the Chapelfield Partnership LP by intu
properties plc (“intu”) and LaSalle Investment Management (“LaSalle”), all of
the UK. The Chapelfiled Partnership, currently indirectly wholly owned by
intu, owns and operates the Chapelfield Shopping Centre in Norwich, UK. intu
is a real estate investment trust, largely focused on shopping centre
ownership, management and development across the UK and, to a lesser extent,
in Spain. LaSalle – a subsidiary of Jones Lang LaSalle Incorporated of the US
– is a real estate investment management firm. The Commission concluded that
the proposed acquisition would raise no competition concerns given the
companies’ moderate combined market positions in the provision of real estate
services in the UK resulting from the proposed transaction. The operation was
examined under the simplified merger review procedure. More information will
be available on the Commission’s competition website, in the public case
register under the case number M.8720. (For more information: Ricardo
Cardoso – Tel.: +32 229 80100; Maria Sarantopoulou – Tel.: +32 229 13740)

 

La Commission lance un appel à propositions pour les nouvelles campagnes de
promotions des produits agro-alimentaires européens
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Un appel à propositions pour une nouvelle campagne de promotion des produits
agro-alimentaires de l’Union européenne s’ouvre aujourd’hui avec un budget de
près de €170 million, en nette augmentation par rapport aux €142 million
disponibles l’année dernière. Deux tiers de la somme seront utilisés pour
promouvoir les produits de l’UE à travers le monde et à trouver de nouveaux
marchés, en ciblant principalement des pays tiers à fort potentiel de
croissance. Le Commissaire à l’agriculture Phil Hogan a dit: “l’UE est le
plus grand exportateur de produits agro-alimentaires et la référence mondiale
en ce qui concerne les produits alimentaires de haute qualité. J’ai eu
l’occasion de constater de mes propres yeux l’intérêt des consommateurs et
des entreprises pour les produits agroalimentaires de l’UE dans le cadre de
mes nombreuses missions commerciales à l’étranger. Je me réjouis de ces
nouveaux programmes de promotion qui, par le passé, ont ouvert la voie à de
nouveaux candidats et ont accru notre visibilité dans le monde entier.” Au
sein du territoire de l’Union, l’accent sera mis sur les labels de qualité
existants: label bio, IGP, AOP, et sur les campagnes visant à promouvoir la
consommation de fruits et légumes. Les organisations de producteurs et
associations sectorielles peuvent envoyer leurs propositions via un portail
dédié jusqu’au 12 avril. Un communiqué de presse dans toutes les langues est
disponible en ligne. (Pour plus d’information: Daniel Rosario – Tel: +32 2 29
56185; Clémence Robin – Tel: +32 229 52 509)

 

Agriculture: the Commission approves new geographical indication from the
Netherlands

The Commission has approved today the addition of a new product from The
Netherlands to the quality register of Traditional Speciality Guaranteed
(TSG). ‘Suikerstroop’ is dark brown syrup made of the syrupy liquid left
behind during the production of sugar from sugar beet or sugar cane. It has a
sweet taste due to its large sugar content (at least 70%) but is also a bit
salty due to the minerals and other components from the sugar beet or sugar
cane found in the syrup as a result of the production process. Historically,
‘suikerstroop’ is a by-product of sugar refining and it has been a much-used
ingredient in traditional Dutch dishes, such as Groningse kruidkoek or
Limburgse zoervleisj. A sauce made out of ‘suikerstroop’ called stroopsaus is
also a recommended accompaniment for many traditional dishes. The scheme for
traditional specialities guaranteed is to help the producers of traditional
products to communicate to consumers the value-adding attributes of their
product. A name can be registered as a traditional speciality guaranteed
where it describes a specific product or foodstuff that results from a mode
of production, processing or composition corresponding to traditional
practice for that product or foodstuff; or is produced from raw materials or
ingredients that are those traditionally used. More information: webpages on
quality products and DOOR database of protected products.(For more
information: Daniel Rosario – Tel: +32 229 56 185; Clémence Robin – Tel: +32
229)

Eurostat: Le taux d’épargne des ménages stable à 12,0% dans la zone euro

Au troisième trimestre 2017, le taux d’épargne des ménages a été de 12,0%
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dans la zone euro, stable par rapport au deuxième trimestre 2017. Le taux
d’investissement des ménages a quant à lui été de 8,8% au troisième trimestre
2017 dans la zone euro, contre 8,7% au trimestre précédent. Ces informations,
qui proviennent de la première diffusion de données, corrigées des variations
saisonnières, sur les comptes européens trimestriels des secteurs, sont
publiées par Eurostat, l’office statistique de l’Union européenne, et la
Banque centrale européenne (BCE). Un communiqué de presse est disponible ici.
(Pour plus d’informations: Annika Breidthardt – Tel.: +32 229 56153; Juliana
Dahl – Tel.: +32 229 59914)

Eurostat: Le taux d’investissement des entreprises en baisse à 22,4% dans la
zone euro

Au troisième trimestre 2017, le taux d’investissement des entreprises s’est
établi à 22,4% dans la zone euro, contre 23,1% au trimestre précédent. La
part des profits des entreprises s’est quant à elle située à 41,4% au
troisième trimestre 2017 dans la zone euro, contre 41,0% au deuxième
trimestre 2017. Ces informations, qui proviennent de la première diffusion de
données, corrigées des variations saisonnières, sur les comptes européens
trimestriels des secteurs, sont publiées par Eurostat, l’office statistique
de l’Union européenne, et la Banque centrale européenne (BCE). Un communiqué
de presse est disponible ici. (Pour plus d’informations: Annika Breidthardt –
Tel.: +32 229 56153; Juliana Dahl – Tel.: +32 229 59914)
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Promoting Europe’s agricultural
products: Commission increases funding

The European Commission has today launched the calls for proposals for
programmes to promote European agricultural products throughout the world and
within the EU. A total of €169 million is available to co-finance the
programmes, up from €142 million in 2017. Programmes can cover a wide range
of issues from general campaigns on healthy eating to specific market
sectors.

Phil Hogan, Commissioner for Agriculture and Rural Development said: “The EU
is the world’s largest trader of agri-food products and the best address in
the world for high-quality food. I had the occasion to witness first-hand the
interest consumers and businesses have worldwide for EU agri-food products on
my several business missions conducted abroad. I welcome these new promotion
programmes which have in the past successfully opened the doors to new
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applicants and increased our visibility across the world. Last year, bids for
agri-food promotion programmes exceeded the available budget by close to ten
times. So if you are an eligible organisation, it is time to apply now.”

Two thirds of the available funding is earmarked for promoting EU food
products in non-EU countries, in particular those with which there is a large
potential for increasing EU agri-food exports such as Canada, Japan, China,
Mexico and Colombia. For programmes within the EU, the focus should be on
informing consumers about the various EU quality schemes and labels such as
geographical indications or organic products. Sectorial funding will go
towards programmes that promote sustainable breeding including for sheep and
goats. Funding has also been set aside for campaigns designed to promote
healthy eating and the consumption of fruits and vegetables. A full list of
the Commission’s priorities and funding available can be found here.

Who can apply?

A wide range of organisations, such as trade organisations, producer
organisations and agri-food bodies responsible for promotion activities are
eligible to apply for funding through the call for proposals launched today.
So called ‘simple’ programmes can be submitted by one or more organisations
from the same EU country; the ‘multi’ programmes can be submitted by at least
two national organisations from at least two member states, or by one or more
European organisations. The ensuing campaigns usually roll over three years.

Proposals should be submitted by 12 April 2018 via the dedicated portal. The
Commission will assess the proposals and announce the beneficiaries in the
autumn.

CHAFEA, the EU’s Consumer, Health, Agriculture and Food Executive Agency,
provides a number of tools to help applicants to successfully submit their
proposals. More information will be available during a series of ‘info days’
that will take part across the EU. The first info day will be held in
Brussels on 31 January, open to all potential beneficiaries, advertising
agencies, and national authorities.

For More Information

More on EU policy on the promotion of agricultural products

Promotion policy annual work programme 2018

Results of the 2017 call for proposals (simple programmes)

Payment services: Consumers to benefit
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from cheaper, safer and more
innovative electronic payments

The revised Payment Services Directive (PSD2), which will apply as of 13
January 2018, aims to modernise Europe’s payment services to the benefit of
both consumers and businesses, so as to keep pace with this rapidly evolving
market.

Valdis Dombrovskis, Vice-President responsible for Financial Stability,
Financial Services and Capital Markets Union said. “This legislation is
another step towards a digital single market in the EU. It will promote the
development of innovative online and mobile payments, which will benefit the
economy and growth. With PSD2 becoming applicable, we are banning surcharges
for consumer debit and credit card payments. This could save more than €550
million per year for EU consumers. Consumers will also be better protected
when they make payments.”

The new rules will:

Prohibit surcharging, which are additional charges for payments with
consumer credit or debit cards, both in shops or online;

Open the EU payment market to companies offering payment services, based
on them gaining access to information about the payment account;

Introduce strict security requirements for electronic payments and for
the protection of consumers’ financial data;

Enhance consumers’ rights in numerous areas. These include reducing the
liability for non-authorised payments and introducing an unconditional
(“no questions asked”) refund right for direct debits in euro. 

These rules will be applicable as of 13 January 2018 through provisions that
Member States have introduced in their national laws in compliance with the
EU legislation. The Commission calls on Member States who have not yet
transposed the Directive, to do so as a matter of urgency.

Background

The revised Payment Services Directive (PSD2, Directive 2015/2366/EU),
proposed by the European Commission in July 2013 and agreed by co-legislators
in 2015, is the latest in a series of laws adopted by the EU in order to
provide for modern, efficient and cheap payment services and to enhance
protection for European consumers and businesses.

http://www.government-world.com/payment-services-consumers-to-benefit-from-cheaper-safer-and-more-innovative-electronic-payments/
http://www.government-world.com/payment-services-consumers-to-benefit-from-cheaper-safer-and-more-innovative-electronic-payments/
https://ec.europa.eu/info/law/payment-services-psd-2-directive-eu-2015-2366/law-details_en


It incorporates and repeals Directive 2007/64/EC (Payment Services Directive,
or PSD1), which provided the legal basis for the creation of an EU-wide
single market for payment services. The revised Directive adapts the rules to
cater for emerging and innovative payment services, including internet and
mobile payments, while at the same time ensuring a more secure environment
for consumers.

For more information

More information on PSD 2

Frequently asked questions on PSD 2

Frequently asked questions on the RTS
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